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Christmas Message 
From ACOPA… 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

NEW YEAR RESOLUTION 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

The A.C.O.P.A. Board wishes everyone a 

very Merry Christmas and best wishes for 

the upcoming New Year. 

Please remember to stay safe and 

warm when out there patrolling. 

Do you have a New Year’s resolution that relates to Citizens On 

Patrol? 

 

It would be fun to hear back what those might be. 

 

As for the A.C.O.P.A. Board, our New Year’s resolution is to get a 

number of C.O.P. groups started in 2014 in new communities.   

 

Of course, the Board is always available to assist the groups 

already in operation. 
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ACOPA NEWS 
 

 
 

‘QUANTO’S LAW’ 
 

Thank you to Terry Hanna from the Linden C.O.P. group 
for starting a campaign to support the Private Members 
Bill, the Protection of Law Enforcement Animals Act as 
presented by Costas Menegakis, MP Richmond Hill.  
 

Thanks also to all the C.O.P. members who sent a copy of 
Terry’s letter on to further support MP Menegakis.  

 

Attached to this newsletter is a copy of the letter received by 
the A.C.O.P.A. President from the MP.  

 
 
 

Attachments (1 and 2) 

 

 
 
 

CIVIL FORFEITURE FUND (CFF) 

 

On November 15, 2013, Justice and Solicitor General is 
asking groups to apply to the Civil Forfeiture Fund (CFF).  

 

When the process is complete, $2.8 million will be 
allocated to organizations that support crime prevention 
programs or help vulnerable Albertans. Funding requests 

can range from $50,000 to $500,000 per project for up 
to two years.  

 

Here is the announcement and the grant information. It 
may be worthwhile for C.O.P. groups to check this out.  

 

http://albertajsg.wordpress.com/2013/11/15/helping-
victims-of-crime-using-the-proceeds-of-crime/  
http://www.solgps.alberta.ca/safe_communities/crime_

prevention/Pages/grants.aspx 

 

 

  

 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
ABOUT C.O.P. INSURANCE 

 

Some changes to our 2014 policy is that Liability and 
AD&D will both be due on Nov. 1/2013 

 

In order to get 5% discount on policy, it is a must that the 
Statement of Intent form is filled out every year. (It will 

be on the ACOPA website under the Insurance Dropbox)  

 

You can send in the Statement of Intent any time before 
Sept. 1, 2014 to insurance@acopa.ca or my home 

address:  

 

Eugene Smereka 
5611 - 57 St. 

Beaumont AB   T4X 1A8 
 
 

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION 

 

Groups that do not provide a Certificate of Incorporation 
to become a Society by Nov.1, 2014 will not be able to 

purchase insurance.  Please send your certificate to 
Eugene if you have not done so already.  

 

Please do not send payment to Treasurer (Nickela Zais) 
until you receive a statement.  

 

Once you have received your statement the Insurance 
cheque(s) should be made out to:  

 

 “Alberta Citizens On Patrol Association”  

 

and mailed to:  

 

ACOPA Treasurer 
Box 133 

Wabamum, AB   T0E 2K0 
Thank you.  

 

Eugene Smereka 
insurance@acopa.ca 
780-690-6915 
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REMINDERS 
 

 
 
 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 Liaibility Insurance term 
o runs from Nov 1st to Oct 31st 

 AD&D Insurance for 2013-2014 
o  will run from Jan 1st to Oct 31st 

 AD&D Insurance for 2014 -2015 
o will run from Nov 1st to Oct 31st 

 ACOPA’s membership year 
o runs from Sept 1st to Aug 30th  

 ACOPA’s fiscal year end  
runs from May 1st to April 30th 

 

  

 
 

VOLUNTEER HOURS 
 

Are the volunteer hours and kilometers for your C.O.P. group being 
entered onto the A.C.O.P.A. website?  If you require assistance, 
contact Bev at  president@acopa.ca 

 
 

 
 

C.O.P. GROUP CONTACT CHANGE 
 

Please send changes to your group contact to:  
president@acopa.ca so that all fan out emails get to your 
group. 

 

 
 

Citizens On Patrol Off-Road 

 

At the recent Manitoba Citizens On Patrol Conference in October, I had the opportunity to talk with representatives 
from other provinces at to what is happening in their communities. 

 

In Nova Scotia, the Citizens On Patrol there has an Off-Road program. This group is not an enforcement group and do 
not have any police powers. The volunteers patrol off-road areas and make observations, check cottages and report 
questionable conduct and activity to the appropriate authorities.  

 

Their goal is to promote safe and responsible recreational use of off-highway vehicles and to protect private property.  

 

Is this something that your group might be interested in?  If you would like further information, let me know 

 

Bev Salomons   president@acopa.ca 

 
 
 
 

Attachments (3 and 4) 
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PHOTOS FROM WORKSHOP IN WESTLOCK 
 

 
 

  

 
 
 

 

Cpl. Lee Grieco-Savoy spoke about Crime Scene Integrity and what to do if you come upon a crime scene.   

 

She was very passionate about preserving foot prints and gave a demonstration on how she lifts fingerprints for 
evidence. 

 

ON THE LIGHTER SIDE 
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